Prayer points for the Nigeria ACU (Africa Christian University) Project

We thank our Lord for your prayers and His hand in moving His project forward. Denise has joined me and as you will see in the pictures below we are busy busy. It is such a pleasure to work with so many different people committed to serving our Lord.



The first picture shows Denise and I with the King and Queen and the Maxeys; the King asked us to meet him to pray for the project. It is such a blessing to have a community leader so committed to God! (FYI, God used the Maxeys to help us hear God's call to Nigeria and the project). The rest of the pictures shows us with different ministry partners. Along the top, the king and I are meeting with two representatives from the WATS hospital discussing how to register the clinic that we are constructing. To the right, Denise and I are standing with the administration of His Anointed Grace Academy, a Christian school we are partnering with to support the community and to ensure our staff has access to quality education for their children. On the far right, I am with Phyllis Sortor just before our meeting with the Permanent Secretary of Nigeria, requesting help with our aviation plans. We understand we will be granted a follow-up appointment with the Minister of Aviation. The picture in the lower middle is Denise the day she held a Bible study in Imala with the Christian Association of Nigeria women.

The pictures below show some of our activities. The first shows the addition of a canteen on the left near our offices and guest housing near the Academy. The is where we will be housing the first Cameroonian family which expect to arrive next week. The next photo shows our research farm greenhouse kit which has now been delivered. Next is one or our training farm beehives; we expect to be harvesting honey later this year. Last is one of three new pig litters at the training farm, just in time to greet the new arrivals to the Academy's Farm Management training.



KEY PRAYER REQUESTS

- Successful partnerships with churches and ministries as we work together to fulfill the great commission.
- Greenhouse project successfully help us take a major step forward in providing food for our students.
- Favor with the government regarding land title, the Family Home Program and rural aviation.
- Continued provision of resources: quality people and funding. (See https://cdfafrica.org/campaigns/)
- That peace overcomes unrest in Nigeria. For safety and security in Imala and for those involved in the project.

We are thankful for those joining us in prayer; we recognize, pursuant Ephesians 6:12, we are in a spiritual battle, a battle that can only be won through prayer! We ask that you especially pray on the 20th of the month.

Thanks for your support,

James Rose (CDF President, Project Lead)

CDF Website: http://cdfafrica.org Prayer guide: https://cdfafrica.org/prayer-points/